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TO: Mayor and Commissioners
FROM: Hugh B. Dunkley, Chief Financial Officer
THROUGH: Terrence R. Moore, ICMA-CM
DATE:  June 18, 2024

PRESENTATION BY THE INDEPENDENT CPA FIRM OF MARCUM LLP OF THE CITY'S ANNUAL
COMPREHENSIVE FINANCIAL REPORT (ACFR) FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER
30, 2023.

Recommended Action:
Acceptance of the Annual Comprehensive Financial Report as presented.

Background:
We are pleased to submit the Annual Comprehensive Financial Report (ACFR) of the City of Delray
Beach, Florida, for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2023. Local governmental entities located in
Florida are required by law (Section 218.39, Florida Statutes) to have an annual financial audit. This
document is published to fulfill that requirement, as well as to provide transparency and
accountability to our community, customers, and business partners.

Marcum LLP, Certified Public Accountants, have issued an unmodified opinion on the financial
statements of the City of Delray Beach for the year ended September 30, 2023. The independent
auditor’s report is located at the front of the financial section of this document. Management’s
Discussion and Analysis (MD&A) immediately follows the independent auditor’s report and provides
a narrative introduction, overview, and analysis of the basic financial statements. MD&A
complements this letter of transmittal and should be read in conjunction with it.

City Attorney Review:
N/A

Funding Source/Financial Impact:
N/A

Time Sensitive:
N/A
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